
Pinay in Vienna conferred with the title ‘Global 
Peace Ambassador’ 

 
Vienna, Austria, July 13, 2021 

By Elisabeth Cook 
 

Meet and Greet   Event was 
organized by the Austrian 
Women’s Federation for World 

Peace (WFWP) on July 12, 2021 held 
in Vienna’s 7th District, where the 
headquarters of the federation is 
located. 
Merle Soquila-Blaschke, a  WFWP 
Liasion-Austria-Philippines expressed 
her gratitude to  the federation  for 
organizing the event and likewise 
acknowledged the presence of  some 
Philippine Diaspora Organizations. 
Dr. Maria Riehl, the initiator and 
founder of Women’s Federation for 
Peace in Austria  elaborated the goals 
and activities of the Federation, 
mainly, to empower women with the 
knowledge, the tools and the support 
needed to create peace at home, peace 
in our communities, our nations and 
throughout the world. There are also 
programs, designed according to local 
needs and capacities which include: 
leadership training for women and 
girls, education for peace & 
reconciliation, skills development and 
advocacy at major UN Offices and 
various regional and national 
institutions. 
Ms. Renate Amesbauer, President of 
the Women’s Federation for World 

Peace (Austria) called on several 
Filipino Diaspora Organizations, who 
took time to introduce themselves and 
their corresponding groups. 
Marizel Rojas, President of ENFID-
Austria  presented the goals, objectives  
and projects of the organization. 
Marjorie Guidangen-Akistoy, 
mentioned the three organizations she 
represents – Global Save Life 
Foundation, Igorot Organization and as 
president of the Verein Filipina in 
Österreich. 
The president and founder of the group 
Förderung der Philippinischen Kultur 
und Folklor, Ms. Richel Bogner, 
likewise introduced the objectives of 
her group, which is primarily to 
promote Filipino culture and arts in the 
Austrian setting. 
Mag. Elisabeth Cook introduced the 
Family Federation for World Peace. 
Highlight of the event was the 
conferment of the ambassador for 
peace award to Ms. Cecille Orola-Cech 
for her 47 years of dedication and 
service to the Filipino Community in 
Austria . 
“I am indeed moved to have received 
this award… and will work to live up 
to the expectations and continue to be 
worthy of this award that has been 

bestowed upon me,” Cecille Orola 
Cech said. 
Mrs. Orola-Cech added: “I am 
extremely happy and humbled to 
receive this title. I think every honour 
comes with a responsibility to work 
more towards the causes. I want to 
express my gratitude to my co-workers 
of the the Filipina in Austria  
organization. I believe what I do 
wouldn’t have been possible without 
their support.” 
Mrs. Cecille Orola-Cech expressed 
her immense gratitude for receiving the 
title. She vowed to work selflessly 
towards all the social causes she is 
associated with. Her title encourages 
her to work harder and bring more 
change in society and people’s lives. 
This report was published in the 
Austrianpress.com: 
Austrianpress.com  is a  non-Profit 
medium that aims to broadcast through 
multimedia the latest and accurate 
news, features and information about 
current events in Austria , which  also 
feature Global News and articles of 
General Interests while upholding the 
principle of responsible and balanced 
community journalism. The Website is 
operating in Vienna, Austria  and is 
updated 
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